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Pastor 

 

Ann Osborn 

Administrative Assistant 

 

Joyce Jorgenson 

How to reach us…. 

 

Church Office 

507-235-5382 

Hours:  

Tuesday—Friday 

9:30-12:30 p.m. 

 

E-mail 

ucc319@frontiernet.net 

 

Web Site Address 

       Rev. Cory Germain 

      Office Hours: 

 

  Tuesday  9:30 a.m. – 12:30 p.m. 

  Wednesday 12:30 p.m. through                  

  evening meetings & activities 

  Thursday 9:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m. 

  Friday   9:30 a.m.—12:30 p.m. 

  Rev. Cory’s phone: 507-399-8282 

 

Worship Hours  

Worship 9:30 

Communion the first Sunday of 

every month.   

 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

June 2020 
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First Congregational United Church of Christ 



 

 

Council Minutes 

For 

First Congregational UCC 

5-20-2020 

 

The Council met via Zoom.  The meeting was called to order by Moderator, Jane Kotewa.   

Rev. Germain led in prayer. 

Members Present:  Joanne Eisenbarger, Wendy Ziemer, Dolores Gronewald, Larry Thompson, 

Jane Kotewa, Catherine Johnson, Cory Hainey, David Meschke, David Adams, Marilyn Forstrom 

and Rev. Cory Germain, Ex Officio 

Absent: Robbin Celander 

Also Present: Jodi Kuhlers, Asst. Treasurer 

Minutes of the April meeting were approved as printed. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Dave Meschke presented the financials and noted that being 33% of the 

way through the year, we have received 35% of pledges.  .   

Motion was M/S/C to receive the financials. 

Pastor’s Report:  Pastor Cory shared his activity report for the past month including his usual 

pastoral duties, Continuing Ed and Airlift Wing drills. 

Board Reports 

 Finance:  Motions was M/S/C to approve the electronic vote to apply for the PPP loan 

from the Federal Government. The PPP loan application was sent in and approved.  The check has 

been received and will show up in next month’s report.  The loan will cover approximately one 

month of our on going expenses.  As long as we retain all employees through the end of June, the 

loan will be forgiven.  

Christian Education:  Wendy Z. reported that the Board is planning graduate and 

teacher recognition for Sunday, May 31.  The Board would like the two Sunday School rooms on 

3rd floor be painted.  She will work with Facilities Board. 

 Diaconate:  Since IHD has been cancelled, the Board will be making alternate plans.   

Alternate ways of serving communion when we are able are being considered. 

 Hospitality:  No report 

 Missions:  Joanne Eisenbarger noted that May 31 is Noisy Sunday. The collection cans 

will be located inside the main entry for members to drop of their change.  Checks mailed to the 

church for Heifer Project will be appreciated and Pastor Cory will include in that Sunday’s service.  

Sherry L. organized volunteers for Meals on Wheels. 

 Worship:  Board will serve Free Community Meal on Wednesday, May 27.  It will be a 

drive thru experience in the alley.  Board arranged for Karen Koerder as pulpit supply on Sunday, 

May 17. 

 Facilities:  Board has scheduled a work day for Saturday, May 23 to move shrubs to make 

room for a new air conditioning unit. 

Old Business:  None 

New Business:  Discussion regarding how we might like to show our church’s appreciation to all 

essential workers in our community.  It was decided that Pastor Cory will thank from the pulpit 

and a Facebook “collage” will be created with creative contributions from as many members as 

possible. 

The meeting was adjourned…abruptly by Zoom. 

Respectfully submitted, Marilyn Forstrom, Clerk 



Due to the Interlaken Heritage Days Event being  

cancelled, we won’t be having our Annual Pie and Ice Cream Social.  We are 

currently exploring other options for the pie social this year. Be watching 

your email for updates! ~ Abbyy Namken 

Don’t forget!  Our summer worship service time changes to 

9:30 a.m. on Sundays.  Sunday School will resume in the fall. 

When using the Hy Vee or Fareway cards for grocery items, please 

leave the RECEIPT and PURPOSE of charge either in the Treasurer 's 

cubical or Jodi's folder in the office. This includes flowers which we 

normally don't get a receipt for. Inform Jodi of the amount and 

purpose by leaving a note in treasurer file or by email or text since 

there is no actual receipt to turn in.  Or, for your convenience, 

there are forms available outside the Administrative Assistant’s of-

fice to easily fill in the information.  You can leave them in the 

acrylic wall pocket with the receipt and we’ll find them.   

We’ve all seen changes in our lives as a result of the COVID-19 response, 

and that has been true for the Starfish Fund as well.  With increased ef-

forts on the part of the state’s Human Services department (as well as 

widespread stimulus checks, lower gas prices, and subsidized rides on Prairie 

Lakes Transit), there has actually been a notable decrease in requests for 

help during April and May.  However, I’m certain that this is only a tempo-

rary adjustment, and as Minnesota “turns the dial” back toward what we 

think of as normal, we will see such requests pick up again.  In the first 

five months of 2020, I have been able to bless 14 different individuals and 

family units, both in our church and community.  Already this year it 

amounts to just over $1,300 in aid, disbursed in the form of Poppe’s gaso-

line vouchers, Fareway restricted gift cards, Prairie Lakes Transit tokens, 

and checks directly to various public utilities or landlords.  I am honored to 

administer the Starfish Fund on behalf of the congregation, and pray that 

you will continue to generously support our compassionate mission in the 

world.   Pastor Cory 







 Interview with Melva Lou Tonne April 

 
Melva Lou (Roforth) Tonne was born on the first 
farm north of the Martin County 
Fairgrounds in 1933 to Melvin and Louise 
(Plumhoff) Roforth.  She lived with her 
parents on a farm west of Granada; then Rose 
Lake farm, and started school in first 
grade.  She tells how a Fairmont school teacher 
drove from Fairmont, picked her up, and 
took her to a country school until March 1st where 
her teacher taught grades 1-8. 
 
While the family still lived on the Rose Lake farm, 
her father milked cows, had feeder 
cattle, six horses, and farmed without a trac-
tor.  On March 1 the family purchased and  
moved to the farm a quarter-mile north of Granada 
where Melva finished grade school 
and high school. 
 
Melva was graduated from Granada High School 
in 1952. She had been in band, (drums!), 
chorus, Quartet, and Sextet in high school with 
a  beautiful voice that could carry  the 
difficult mid-range harmony.  (As an underclass-
man, I remember her voice and always 
hoped I would get to sing with her.) 
 
She was a member of 4-H doing food demonstra-
tions with her cousin Lois.  Melva 
was a great cook.  (Later she was a junior leader 
in 4-H and continued doing so when 
her children participated.) 
 
She attended Mankato Commercial College for ten 
months until she got a job at the 
Fairmont Railway Motors using her aptitude on of-
fice machines. 
 
She met her husband Gene when he transferred 
from country school to Granada High. 
They were married in the Grace Lutheran Church 
in Fairmont  on August 1, 1953.  He 
worked for the Fairmont Creamery until he went 
into construction with Hodgman's. 
 
         They were blessed with three children, Lesia,         
                    Bob, and Linnea. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
When Melva & Gene started farming, she tells how 
she harvested and plowed but 
would not plant because she didn't want other 
farmers to  tease her about "crooked" rows. 
The Tonne family moved to the Roforth family farm 
north  of Granada.  While they 
were still going to the Grace Lutheran in Fairmont, 
they had to drive past the 
Congregational UCC Church of Granada.  The 
would notice so many of their 
friends parking at Congregational UCC of Granada 
and so they decided to join. 
Their membership continued until the  Granada 
church closed in 2007 so they 
decided to join First Congregational UCC of Fair-
mont. 
 
After Gene's death, Melva decided to move into 
Granada in 2013.  She now 
lives on Main Street (not too far from us).  Even 
though she has always enjoyed 
(and preferred) being a "country gal" and not so 
much a "small-town" gal, the 
house in town is a better situation for  her. 
 
Oh!  On December 23 (at Christmastime)  
remember to wish her a Happy Birthday!  

 

- Submitted by Lee Hanning 
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June 7 

Diaconate: Kathy Jorgensen  

Head Usher: Brad Cone 

Reader: Alice Maday 

Greeters:  George and Ruth Ann J. 

  

June 14 

Diaconate: Kathy Jorgensen  

Head Usher: George Jones  

Reader: Deb Adams 

Greeters: Bill & Pat Cowing 

 

 

June 21 

Diaconate: Kathy Jorgensen  

Head Usher: Cory Hainy 

Reader: Ellen Germain 

Greeters: Shelby & Don Marks 

 

June 28 

Diaconate: Kathy Jorgensen  

Head Usher: George Jones 

Reader: Cynthia Celander  

Greeters: Wanda J and Jane K 

 Partners in Ministry 

Memorials 





 

 

Rhubarb Bread or Muffins 

1 ½ c. brown sugar 

½ c. vegetable oil 

1 egg 

1 t. vanilla 

1 c. buttermilk 

1 ½ c. finely cut rhubarb 

½ c. chopped walnuts 

2 ½ c. flour 

1 t. baking pwder 

1 t. baking soda 

½ t. salt 

Beat first five ingredients, then add rhubarb and 
nuts.  Fold  in flour, soda, BP and salt.  Pour into 
greased muffin pans or two smaller size loaf pans.   

Topping:  1 T. butter, ½ c. white sugar, 1 t. cinnamon.  
Sprinkle on bread or muffins and bake at 375 degrees 
for 25 to 35 minutes  (muffins) of 40 to 45 minutes 
for loaves at 350 degrees. 

 

 

 

       Shared by 

             Jane Kotewa 

 



During the last five weeks, $9,051.69 
(6.03%) worth of  
Hy-Vee slips were turned in.  After  
only 25 weeks, Hy-Vee is at 
$62,285.33 (41.52%) toward the 12th 
$150,000 goal.   
 
During the same five weeks, 
$2,035.08(1.36%) worth of Fareway 
slips were received.  After 85 weeks, 
Fareway is at $87,775.32 (58.52)  
toward our 3rd $1,000 from Fareway 
Store.   
 

 
 
 
Because of the current 
situation, can’t estimate 
how many more weeks it will take to 
reach the goal.  
 
During the last four weeks, the number and value of 
slips was about two thirds per week that were being 
received prior to the Stat At Home directive.  Thanks 
for bring in or even mailing them to me.  I am looking 
for a large quantity when we are allowed us to get-to-
gather again. 

HyVee and Fareway Receipts  Report as of May 17 2020 

Reported by 
Jim Bock 
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CALLING ALL COOKS! 

 Would you like to submit a recipe to the church newsletter?   

Feel free to do so! 

If you don’t see yours published first, please know that I’ll make a file 

of them and put them in as I’m able.   

Perhaps, your first recipe could be one you made during the quarantine.   

If you have any info regarding the background of the recipe, if there 

is room, I’ll publish that too! 

The PRC meets quarterly each year to discuss joys and concerns regarding our pastoral 
leadership.  If you have input for the 
committee, please contact any of the 
PRC members:  
Cindy Anderson, Pastor Cory Germain, Lee Hanning, Eric B. Johnson, Abigail Roiger. 
Church Pastoral Relations Committee 

Pastoral Relations Committee 

 

To view the full color version of 
the newsletter, you’ll find it on the 
church website at: 

http://www.fairmontucc.org/  

9:00 am, June 19th is 

the July Newsletter 

submission deadline. 

By Jim Bock 

http://www.fairmontucc.org/


  June Anniversaries 
June 1 Kim & Jan Shaffer   46 years  
June 3 Dar & Jodi Kuhlers   43 years  

June 5 Larry & Donna Christensen 49 years  

June 5 Matt and Brandi Guritz  10 years 

June 7 Shawn & Jessica Elliott  17 years  

June 14 Eric & Catherine Johnson  39 years 

June 14 Robbin & Cathy Celander  29 years  

June 16 Conrad & Lori Zoeller  41 years  

June 17 Cory & Christina Hainy  25 years  
June 18 Daniel & Tatia Moller    4 years  
June 20 Dan & Deb Thate   28 years  

June 21 Steve & Tranna Urban  12 years  

June 30 Everett & Lee Hanning   64 years  
June 30 Justin & Tara Thedens    9 years  
 

June Birthdays 
June 1    Rowena Nepomuceno  
     Georgia Malo  

June 2    Charlene Norris  
  
June 3    Zoe June Becker  

June 4    Karin Rosen  
     Dave Martens   

June 5    Ryan Guritz  
     Everett Hanning   
     Donna Christensen  
 
June 6   Hailie Stenzel  
    Tara Thedens  
 
June 7   Pat Cowing  
    Jack Mackey  

  

 
June 8      Jon Riggs  
 
June 10    Arden Hanson  
       Char Kost  
        Kara Rowan 

 
June 11    Sue Eisenbacher  
  

 
June 12    Joanne Eisenbarger  
 
June 14    Randy Musser  
  
June 15    Margo Becker  
    
June 18    Roger Buchan  
 
June 19    Rita Craven  
 
 

 
June 24    Ruth Ann Jones  
       Easton Jorgensen 

 
June 25    Phyllis Betts  
 
June 26    Tom Rosen  
 
June 28    Lori Thate  
 
June 29    Eric D. Johnson  
                 Elaine Zoeller  
  


